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208 miles of township roads currently open to ATV use
12 miles of PennDOT-administered roads newly open to ATV use
14 miles of state forest roads and trails newly open to ATV use

HAPPY LABOR DAY!  THINK SNOW!

After a very hot summer and rain snowmobile clubs are returning to their club meetings
and trail work.  It is difficult to image that in a few short months we will have colder
temperatures and snow.

Clubs have been using the PSSA mini-grant funds to improve the trails.  Thank you to all
our volunteers for their planning and work to make our trails safe.  We cannot function
without our volunteers.

The clubs will be informed of any remaining money in the grant program as always.  In
the meantime work to finish your projects and return your information to Lisa Vallimont.
The remaining checks will be distributed as soon as all club project documentation is
received.

Funds are scarce so clubs should plan ahead to make the best use of monies for future
projects and equipment needs.

At the request of the State Legislature DCNR implemented an ATV Pilot project.  The 2021
ATV Regional Trail Connector Pilot area spans Potter and Tioga counties, but does not
include the entirety of both counties.   This project includes many townships,
municipalities, state forest, joint-use roads, private property and limited snowmobile trails
etc.  As the size suggests this is a mammoth undertaking.  Many meetings, research and
forming partnerships with a diverse group of stakeholders was implemented by DCNR
personnel.  The project provides for comments from stakeholders and a report is due in
2023.

ATV riding opportunities within this pilot area are as follows:
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Connect the ANF trails with the Kinzua Bridge trail, Lantz Corners, Smethport, Elk State
Forest and beyond.  The equestrian riders under the leadership of Carolyn Stroup have
made it possible for snowmobilers to use the Kinzua trail.  They deserve many thanks

Connect Western PA trails with the ANF trails and Elk State Forest thru Tidioute.The
Corry Snowmobile Club has done extensive work in extending the trails in southern Erie
and Crawford Counties.  Thank you for your hard and dedicated work.

Please visit the ATV Pilot website for further information:
https://www.dcnr.pa.gov/Recreation/WhatToDo/ATVRiding/ATVRegionalTrailConnectorPilot/
Pages/default.aspx

A similar smaller scale format has been followed by clubs for many years.  Now PSSA in
cooperation with clubs and private landowners needs to go BIG.  There are two areas in
Northwestern and Central PA which could potentially benefit the smaller communities.   
 Once the connections are made a snowmobiler could ride and connect with trails in NY,
Ohio and PA trails. 

Possible projects could include the following:

THANK YOU to all who bought tickets for the money raffle.  The drawing was held at the
beginning of the August Board meeting.  Winners are listed elsewhere in the paper. 
 Congratulations!   If you missed the drawing it is recorded.  Contact Kathy Woolever at the
Palmyra Office for information on it.   The volume of tickets showed the value of having a
money only raffle.  For those of us who did not win (I include myself in that category) WE
donated to a good cause.

AS I mentioned in an earlier article the PowerSport Show committee went to work and
developed a raffle that has something for everyone:  $3000 in F&S accessories (check their
website for ideas), three trips – two to Utah (winter months), one to Maine (any season), ATV
(BRP) winner to make arrangements with BRP.   This raffle has the most value of any raffles
in recent memory.  Buy your tickets or you cannot win.  The more tickets you buy the more
chances you have to win.  Raffle prizes make great gifts.  The Drawing will be held Sunday
November 14, 2021 at F&S Yamaha, Spring Grove, PA.

MOVING FORWARD



Remember these raffles replace the income from the canceled Powersports Show. 

If you have any ideas for fundraising events please send them to Norm Strotman Chair of
Fundraising events at Norm.Strotman@northwest.com

I still believe in the following sign which someone gave me many years ago.  It speaks
volumes for the future:

Liz Krug, President PSSA

Note:  All ticket returns should be sent to the Palmyra Office.

MOVING FORWARD



One Can-Am ATV
Five F&S Yamaha Gift Certificates
A Maine Getaway package and 
Two gift certificates to Beaver Creek Lodge in Utah

This month we kick off our annual membership renewal for 2022! Your membership
invoice and raffle tickets will be arriving in the next week or two.

As many of you know, the Powersports Show is the #1 way our organization raises money
to advocate for and support snowmobiling in Pennsylvania. In its absence we will be filling
in with a couple of amazing raffles and ask that you consider a donation to PSSA in
addition to your membership dues and raffle ticket purchase. 

We are pleased to bring you a variety of new and exciting raffle prizes with affordable ticket
prices, and more chances to win! We are raffling off: 

Visit pasnow.org for additional prize information and to learn more about the trip
packages! Thank you to BRP/PA Can-Am Dealers, F&S Yamaha, Northern Door Inn & Rock’s
Family Diner in Fort Kent, Maine, and Beaver Creek Lodge in Logan Canyon, Utah for their
generous donations of these prizes! The ticket prices are marked on the tickets. We ask
that you take the lead in supporting the association by purchasing raffle tickets and
sending a check made out to “PSSA” in the envelope provided by November 10th!  If you
are unable to participate in every raffle, please simply return the tickets you are not
purchasing. 

You can make a difference for the good of snowmobiling in Pennsylvania when you
contribute to PSSA through your membership dues, fundraisers and donations! Together,
let’s ensure that all snowmobilers can have safe, fun, and available trails to ride in
Pennsylvania! On the following pages you will see more information about each raffle prize.
Raffle tickets will be coming to you in your membership renewal letter. 

If you aren't a member and would like to support us, 
visit this link to order raffle tickets.

Raffle Time!

ORDER TICKETS NOW!

https://www.pasnow.org/raffle-order-form/#id=134&cid=1016&wid=8301
https://www.pasnow.org/raffle-order-form/#id=134&cid=1016&wid=8301


 

CAN-AM OUTLANDER 450 4x4 ATV
Donated by BRP and PA Can-Am Dealers

(take delivery late 2021/early 2022)
Value $6,299

Price: $10.00 each or 3 for $20.00
7000 tickets sold

VISIT THEIR WEBSITE AT: https://can-am.brp.com/off-road/us/en/
 

Raffle Prize - ATV!

https://can-am.brp.com/off-road/us/en/


Looking for gear? Here's your raffle! Many thanks to F&S for these great
gift certificates!

 
Grand Prize $1,000 Gift Certificate
Second Prize $750 Gift Certificate
Third Prize $500 Gift Certificate

Fourth Prize $500 Gift Certificate
Fifth Prize $200 Gift Certificate

Good towards riding gear or accessories in-store or online at F&S Yamaha. No expiration. 
Winner responsible for all Taxes & Fees – No Cash Value

VISIT THEIR WEBSITE AT: https://www.fsyamaha.com/
 
 

Raffle Prize - Gear!

https://www.fsyamaha.com/
https://www.fsyamaha.com/


Maine Getaway
7 Night Stay at Northern Door Inn + $25/day at Rock’s Family Diner

Located at the beginning of historic Route 1 in Fort Kent, Maine
Prize Value $875. No cash value. Expires 6/30/2022.

Ticket Price: $10.00 each
(Need not be present to win)

VISIT THEIR WEBSITE: https://northerndoorinn.com/ 
and visit Rock's Family Diner here: https://www.rocksfamilydiner.com/

 

Raffle Prize - Maine
Getaway!!

https://northerndoorinn.com/
https://www.rocksfamilydiner.com/


Beaver Creek Lodge Winter Adventure
Located in the Heart of Logan Canyon, Utah 

Two Chances to Win!
1st Prize: One $2,500 Gift Certificate to Beaver Creek Lodge
2nd Prize: One $2,500 Gift Certificate to Beaver Creek Lodge

Gift certificate may be used toward snowmobiling packages, lodging and activities!
No cash value. Expires 4/30/2022.

VISIT THEIR WEBSITE AT: https://www.beavercreeklodge.com/
 

Raffle Prize -Winter
Adventure!

https://www.beavercreeklodge.com/
https://www.beavercreeklodge.com/


SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 11, 2021 AT 2 PM EDT
Fall Picnic/Dinner
164 Bluebird Ln, Rockwood, PA
   
The Maple Summit Snowmobilers decided to combine the annual summer outdoor picnic
and annual fall dinner into one event for 2021. We will be having an outdoor cookout
using our chuck wagon that we use for the winter trail-side cookouts.
The club will provide burgers, hotdogs, kielbasa, buns, condiments and soft drinks.
Covered dishes are welcomed. Austrian master chef, Harald Kofler, will once again be
doing his magic on the grill.

The cookout will be held at Dave McCarty's place located at 164 Bluebird Lane, Rockwood,
PA, 15557. Some GPS's take you down back roads that are not a good way to go. Call Dave
@ (412) 480-7068 to verify your directions.

Here are the directions: Take Rt 653 South (also called Jim Mountain Road) from
Normalsville heading toward New Lexington. After traveling approx. .6 miles (14 minutes)
on Route 653 make a left onto Earl Ansel Road which will take you past Kings Mountain
Resort. The resort's club house is located approx. .3 miles on the left. From Route 653 you
will travel 2.2 miles to the "T" at the top of hill. At this point you will have to make a left or
a right, make the right onto Cardinal Lane. Make the 1st left onto Bluebird Lane, go
approximately .1 mile, make a right following the gravel road (this is still Bluebird Lane),
travel .2 miles, camp on left. If you are going to use a GPS, please double check the route
it tells you to take.

At this location, you will be able to see and ask questions about the club's trail
maintaining and grooming equipment, including both of our groomers, backhoe, Mule,
power tools and trail supplies. Check out the equipment and ask questions. The groomer
operators will be there to answer questions about the groomers, how and when the trails
are groomed, and other trail issues. Interested in running a groomer? Come check things
out.

MAPLE SUMMIT CLUB REPORT



We will also have our September meeting at the cookout. Some of the items that will be
talked about: trail insurance, trail upgrades, regular trail maintenance, our yearly
Christmas Party at Oakhurst Grill, other possible social events, new club tee shirts, trail
maps, fundraisers and other member issues.

The cookout is open to anyone. Please let us know if you plan to attend so we have
enough food. Come eat, have some fun and help get ready for the upcoming
snowmobiling season.

Suggestions, options and ideas are always welcome.
 
First run of NEW Maple Summit Snowmobilers T Shirt’s and Henley’s will be available at
the Fall Meeting and Picnic. Limited amounts available for the first run.

MAPLE SUMMIT CLUB REPORT



Many thanks to all the snowmobile clubs that have submitted news and
information. We encourage all clubs to send us information each month. Here's how

to submit your news for publication:
 

Email address: member@pasnow.org
SUBJECT LINE: KEYSTONE SNOWMOBILER
Include: Full name of your club in the email

Pictures: jpeg/png format
 

DEADLINE: 20TH OF THE MONTH PRIOR TO PUBLICATION

HAVE SOME CLUB NEWS?

Reciprocity with Other States

Did you know that other states that have
snowmobile and ATV programs will recognize

Pennsylvania's registration program. In our region,
for example, Pennsylvania registrations are

recognized in New Jersey, Ohio and Vermont. To
view the full list of states with reciprocity with PA,

visit this link on our website: 
 

https://www.pasnow.org/reciprocity/
 

 Please be aware that PSSA cannot guarantee the accuracy of this data.

https://www.pasnow.org/reciprocity/


PA State Department of Conservation and Natural Resources announces the recipient
of the Group Volunteer of the Year for 2020. This award went to Glendale Lake
Snowmobile Club of Patton, PA.

Prince Gallitzin State Park management submitted the nomination. Accomplishments
that aided in selection for this award were, significant impact on general public,
enhanced the image, prestige, and effectiveness of the Bureau. The following is the
statement submitted by the PGSP manager.

In fall of 2018 Prince Gallitzin State Park was notified by Glendale Riding Stables that
they were going out of business and would no longer be giving horseback riding on the
park trails. 2018 was a very rainy year and horseback riding took a heavy toll on the trail
system adjacent to the former Glendale Stables. Overwhelmed by the poor shape which
the trails were in and without enough time for park staff to properly rehabilitate the
trail system, the trails were left untouched. In late 2019 the Glendale Lake Snowmobile
Club (GLSC), led by Rob Housley and Paul Simendinger, decided to take on this massive
project of rerouting and rehabilitating the trails formerly known as the Glendale Riding
Stable Trails and constructing a new connecting trail segment from Slate Lick Cove and
Marina Road.
 

GLENDALE LAKE SNOWMOBILE CLUB
RECEIVES CONSERVATION GROUP

VOLUNTEER OF YEAR AWARD

The new trail reroute was mapped, flagged out
and approved when the pandemic related
closures hit Pennsylvania. Instead of using it as
an excuse to delay the project, it had an
opposite effect on club members. Working
independently and in small, safe groups the
GLSC was able to make progress day after day
and week after week on the project. All the
while, the GLSC members were keeping in
constant communication with park
management and maintenance staff. They
thought of creative ideas in how to repurpose
the materials the park had on hand and in their
scrap piles to make the trail sustainable and
long lasting.



After approximately six months of work and over 600 volunteer hours, the trail was in
place and ready to be used by hikers, mountain bikers, equestrian riders and
snowmobilers. The new trail was named Shomo Run Trail after the creek that it follows.
It is 2.0 mile long and it connects Slate Lick Cove and Marina Road to the Noel Run
Connector trail, which allows hikers and riders to access 17.1 miles of interconnected
trails at Prince Gallitzin State Park. The most amazing aspect of this volunteer project is
that the GLSC has put in an enormous amount of effort to create a trail after two
consecutive years of winters with poor snow conditions. They were proud to be able to
make this long-lasting trail in a State Park and they’re hopeful that the trail will be in
place for many generations of trail users and snowmobiles.

The GLSC has been an active volunteer group for the past six years. They have adopted
and completed trail maintenance and improvements on many of the park`s trails over
the years. The reroute, rehabilitation and construction of the Shomo Run Trail went far
beyond any effort that they have taken on in the past. The sheer number of volunteer
hours as well as innovation solutions to working during a pandemic with purchasing
restrictions was amazing. Their dedication to the creation of a sustainable trail system is
to be commended and will be appreciated by park users for decades to come…

Congratulations to the Glendale Lake Snowmobile Club as the recipient of PA State
DCNR Group Volunteer of the year 2020.

Left to Right:
Paul Simendinger GLSC, 
Jessica Lavelua Park Manager, 
Rob Housley GLSC, 
Jim Davis GLSC, 
Tim Yeager Asst. Park Manager.

Photos and Article submitted 
by Rob Housley

GLENDALE LAKE SNOWMOBILE CLUB
RECEIVES CONSERVATION GROUP

VOLUNTEER OF YEAR AWARD



Club Trails Eastern (Regions 6.8.11.12) - Clinton LaTourette, Jim Griffin
Club Trials Central (Regions 3,5,7,9,10) - Rob Housley, Randy Green
ANF Trails (Region 4) - Rich Hayes & Terry Wood
Club Trails West of ANF (Regions 1,2) - Chuck Thompson, Don Mosier, Daryl Busch
DCNR State Trails - Cindy Barrick

As a result of the PSSA Survey of all Snowmobilers last winter, PSSA has taken several
action steps to serve the state’s snowmobilers as indicated by survey responses.  As a
result of this survey the PSSA Trials Committee was formed.  The committee’s vision
and guiding principles are below.
 
The vision of the trail committee is to improve the snowmobiling experience in PA. 
 This is being guided by the PSSA Survey of Snowmobilers and Snowmobile Clubs
done the winter of 2020-2021. 
 
We can accomplish this by being a source of information for clubs looking to improve
their trails.   We will work to promote trail connections and conditions on both public
and private trails to increase riding opportunities in Pennsylvania.  It should be our
goal to continue and improve our relationships with DCNR, the Alleghany National
Forest (ANF), Snowmobile Clubs, Private Land Owners, PennDot, the PA Game
Commission, and the ATV Community.
 
TRAILS Committee Member Coverage Areas
 
Clinton LaTourette/Liz Krug, Chair
 

 
Action Items:
 
Assist Clubs - Manual for Trail building and signage was talked about. It is thought
that DCNR might have these.   Land Owners Agreements, RYLA, Game Commission
Agreements.  Grant Writing, and other training.  Funding is also a component of this.
 
New Trails and Connector Trails – How is this facilitated at the local and State levels
 

PSSA TRAIL COMMITTEE UPDATE



Trail Conditions – How are they reported?  Improved?  Plowing of joint use roads. 
 Regular grooming and reporting of the grooming.  Are Trail Cams still a viable option?
 
PennDot – Using PennDot right of ways, State Roads, and Road Shoulders for Trails was
discussed.  The ATV groups are already working on this. We will watch how this
progresses.  Bob Kirshner the motorized representative from Conservation and Natural
Resources Advisory Council (CNRAC) also mentioned this in his Annual Meeting Report.
 
Trail Maps and Trail conditions, Signage - Rob Housley will contact New York and other
states to get information on the cell phone trail app. Rob will also contact the North
Central Planning Commission to see what’s happening with the Pennsylvania mapping
project.   Troy Withers the PA DCNR Motorized Recreation Program Specialist has
requested a meeting on this topic.
 
DCNR Conversations – The plowing of groomed trails, Vehicular Traffic on groomed
trails, Snowmobile Safety training, Grooming, Connector Trails, See Maps and Condition
above,
 
PA Game Commission – Improve working relationship.
 
Worth Exploring - CNRAC 15 Point Motorized Requests, New DCNR Motorized Report, ?
 

PSSA TRAIL COMMITTEE UPDATE

800 Snowmobile Hotline  Eliminated!
 

PA DCNR announced this summer that the 800 Snowmobile Hotline has been
discontinued.  Discussions this spring at DCNR and with some representatives of the
snowmobile community indicated that the Hot Line wasn’t being utilized like it had in the
past and it wasn’t really serving the needs of the snowmobiling community.  That
coupled with issues in the technology of the program indicated that it was time to
sunset this offering.  The online DCNR Trailreports and SnowConditions will continue at
this time.  A Study Group within DCNR and PSSA is looking for some alternatives or
options regarding reporting snow conditions and possibly mapping in the future.  Please
let your PSSA regional director know your thoughts on this. 
 



For nearly twenty (20) years, the generosity of PSSA’s members in purchasing annual
raffle tickets and making donations has enabled the Association to contribute nearly
$200,000 to aid in the care of children with special needs.

Through PSSA’s Snow Angels Children’s Charity, grants (up to $500 per child under
the age of 18) are available throughout the State to aid families with children having
severe medical or physical problems.

This year PSSA helped out Tracey and Andy Collins after their two year old Bea was
rushed from Altoona to UPMC Children’s Hospital in Pittsburgh in early January.  Bea
spent a significant amount of time in the hospital. She's been diagnosed with
systemic juvenile idiopathic arthritis with MAS in addition to the possible hospital
infection from surgery on her ankle.   MAS can be a life threatening disease in
children.  
 
Bea’s parents both took a month off of work to be at Bea’s side while her 4 year old
brother Teddy stayed at home in Altoona with family.  He made occasional visits to
the hospital to see his sister and parents. Andy is retired Army National Guard with
service in the Middle East conflict and now works full time as a prison guard. Tracey
works full time in the family business.

We wish Bea the very best as she works to heal and recover. 

 
 

PSSA SNOW ANGEL

Bea playing in the snow outside
the hospital last winter.



Greetings to everyone from the Glendale Lake SMC.  Activities are ramping up as we
head into the fall and winter seasons.  
 
The big, immediate news is our annual Fall Picnic and Sled Give Away, The date will be
September 25th at the Patton Sportsman Club from 12:00 to 4:00pm. We have a
donated a vintage Arctic Cat and two children’s battery operated ATVs to be given away
to several lucky members in attendance.  Attendance at the picnic and chances on the
snowmobile are free to members who renew their membership for 2022.  Additional
information on Facebook.  Please renew your 2022 membership now and save the club
the expense of mailing it.
 
Trail work continues on multiple fronts.  We are in the process of securing our work
permit for on the State Game Lands for the trails going east.   RJ Corman railroad has
been paid $861.49, our annual bill for the Railroad Crossing.  Several washouts occurred  
on the Shomo Run Trail at Prince Gallitzin State Park and the washouts have been
repaired.   Those repairs required the replacement of some slate using excavating
equipment.  Discussions continue on our Phase II trail with lots of work going on behind
the scenes as new partnerships are being explored.  The club has voted on expanding
those relationships as needed to make progress with this trial.  A $60,000 Study may be
needed to move forward with this trail.  Dates for the Fall Clean Up of the Prince Gallitzin
State Park Trails will be announced soon.  That’s a super fun day that many of the club
members look forward to.
 

 
 

GLENDALE LAKE SMC



Another fun club activity is during the Prince Gallitzin State Park Apple Cider Festival. 
 Again this year we’ll have a booth in the festival and we’ll also be providing Pontoon
Boat Shuttle service from some of the alternate parking areas.  This is a club fund raiser
and great time.  Volunteers are needed.
 
It was reported that the Bridge that our club donated to the Portage Area Park and Trail
has been picked up by Boy Scouts and other volunteers.  The group is very appreciative
of the donation because it not only serves as a bridge but it also serves as a local match
for their state funding.  And the Club Family that has stored the bridge for over two
years also appreciates having it out of their yard.  Thanks to everyone involved in this. 
 
It’s reported that our Club Insurance will increase by about 20% this year and we’re
awaiting the renewal notice.
 
At the August Club meeting there was some discussion of the ATV Pilot Program
currently being undertaken in Potter and Tioga Counties.  Our Club will continue to track
the Study.
 
Our next Club meeting is Tuesday, September 7th, 2021 at 7:30, Patton Sportsman Club.  
Hope to see you  there.  And don’t forget the Picnic on September 25, you could be a
lucky winner.
 
 

 
 

GLENDALE LAKE SMC



HTTPS : / /WWW.FACEBOOK .COM /GROUPS /8643

67483745347 /

SNOWMOBILE SAFETY CLASSES

2021-22 MASTER SAFETY CLASS LIST  
(sorted by county)

Online Classes:
Official Pennsylvania Snowmobile Safety Course

 
Snowmobile Safety Classes

If your club is holding a Snowmobile Safety class this Fall/Winter please let
us know and we will promote the class in the Keystone Snowmobiler.

Send all the details to member@pasnow.org

Snowmobiling in the News
Department of Conservation and Natural Resources (DCNR) Secretary Cindy Adams
Dunn announced the department soon will begin accepting applications for grants
aiding snowmobile- and all-terrain vehicle-related projects.

“Pennsylvania is home to thousands of avid snowmobile and ATV riding enthusiasts,”
Dunn said. “Through these projects, we hope to improve upon and expand
opportunities for worthy projects across the commonwealth.”

Applications will be accepted beginning August 2 through September 30. Applications
will only be accepted electronically through DCNR's online grant application system.

No match is required for this funding; however, applications providing matching
funding will be given additional consideration.

Proposed projects eligible for DCNR grants include planning, land acquisition,
development, rehabilitation, maintenance, purchase of equipment for maintenance and
construction, and development of educational programs related to snowmobile and
ATV trails and facilities.

https://www.snowmobile-ed.com/pennsylvania/
https://apps.dcnr.pa.gov/grants/


PREMIUM MEMBER RECOGNITION 

PSSA would  like to recognize and thank our members who have invested at the 

Premium Membership level for the 2021 Membership Year

Andretti Family, Mario Andretti
Barrett, Herb Barrett

Jason Baver
Bendal Family, Larry Bendal

Mike Brower
Brown Family, Richard Brown
Clause Family, Albert Clause

Bruce Cox
Drohan Family, Troy Drohan

Nathan & Ingrid Eckhart
David Enck

Joseph Gochenauer & Family
Steven Gowman

Brian Gustavson & Family
Terry Kline

Krise Family, Timothy Krise
Arline LaTourette

Clinton LaTourette
Larry Martin

Steve Matscherz
Scott Moody

Charles Paige
Michael Petronchak, Jr. & Family

Drew Pierce
Robert Rohrbaugh

Rohrer Family, B. Rohrer
Sell Family, Andy Sell

Sell Family, Robert Sell
Siska Family, Joseph Siska

Specht Family, Frederick Specht
Weiss Family, Julie Weiss
Willard Family, Joe Willard

Terry Wood
Zartman Family, Gene Zartman

Barndt Family, Paul Barndt
Brier Family, Dana Brier

Chechak Family, Wayne Chechak
Clementoni Family, Michael Clementoni

Cowgill Family, Charlie Cowgill
Thomas Gnegy

Godshall Family, Ken Godshall
Hackenburg Family, Mark Hackenburg

Herr Family, Wayne Herr
Charles Jones

Keiter Family, Kenneth & Tabatha Keiter
Kirchner Family, Robert Kirchner

Kistler Family, David Kistler
Lester Lucas

Malec Family, Daniel Malec
McKenney Family, Timothy McKenney

McMinn Family, Richard McMinn
Miller Family, Mr & Mrs Michael Miller

Barry Nolt
Piscanio Family, Jeffrey Piscanio

Scott Rodich
Sklar Family, John Sklar

Steffy Family, Brandon Steffy
Stoltzfus Family, M. Stoltzfus

Strotman Family, Norm Strotman
Matthew Swierzewski & Family
Thomas Family, David Thomas

Tigar Family, Don Tigar Jr.
Uhler Family, Bruce Uhler

Keith Zimmerman & Family

Adcock Family, David Adcock
Bean Family, Larry Bean

Brussell Family, Gerald Brussell
Craig Buffington & Family
Carter Family, John Carter

Daniel Christine II
James Clayton

Crowl Family, Dave Crowl
Culnane Family, Billy Culnane

Clark Eckhart
Eichelberger Family, Richard

Eichelberger
Wesley Garman

Herr Family, Jordan Herr
Donald Hess

Hites Family, Josh Hites
Randy Kilmer, Randy Kilmer

King Family, Bob & Judy King
Lake Family, Bill Lake

Landis Family, Randy Landis
Joseph Lanzetta

Paul Littleford
Jacob Marinkov

Miller Family, Bryan Miller
Mark Nelson

Orengia Family, Joseph Orengia
Salen Family, Troy Salen

John Sarginger
Kevin Snoke

Stroble Family, Ron Stroble
Frank Thomas
Michael Walsh

Weisheit Family, Christopher Weisheit
Werkheiser Family, Kevin Werkheiser

Wesley Family, Joseph Wesley
Wolf Family, Doug Wolf

Wolgemuth Family, Wayd Wolgemuth

Blizzard Storm Snow Burst

Thank you!



The PA Powersports Show is the #1 way our organization raises money to advocate
for and support snowmobiling in Pennsylvania. We are in the process of raising
$20,000 to make up for this loss of income and are asking that you consider a
donation to PSSA in addition to your membership dues. Please also consider a
monetary donation in lieu of your usual PA Powersports Auction item if you’ve
supported us this way in the past. We would be very grateful. 

Your donation will be used to help PSSA establish and maintain important
connections with local clubs to exchange ideas and share important technical
information and education on all snowmobile areas of interest. PSSA also works
with both federal and state government agencies to preserve and enhance trails and
riding opportunities. Our focus includes preserving our natural resources and the
environment as well as advocating for the safety and general welfare of
snowmobiling. You can make a difference for the good of snowmobiling in
Pennsylvania when you send in your donation with your membership dues and
raffle ticket funds! Together, let’s ensure that all snowmobilers can have safe, fun,
and available trails to ride in Pennsylvania!

 

DONATIONS APPRECIATED 

https://www.pasnow.org/donate/#id=101&cid=1016&wid=401


PSSA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

PRESIDENT
Liz Krug (2021, Erie Co.)
9820 Lake Pleasant Road
Erie, PA 16509
Cell Phone: (814) 464-3971
ottilia@roadrunner.com

VICE-PRESIDENT:
Richard Hayes (2020,
Allegheny County)
2485 Parkview Lane
Allison Park, PA 15101
Phone: (412) 735-6716
rahazey@yahoo.com

TREASURER:
Arline LaTourette (2020,
Wayne County)
792 Torrey Road
Honesdale, PA 18431
Phone: (570) 729-7865
arlinedutton@hotmail.com

Terry Wood (2021)
8622 Hickory Hollow Drive
Chardon, OH 44024
Phone: (440) 867-8682
woodtlw@gmail.com

DIRECTORS

Don Mosier (2021, Erie
County)
4251 Greenlee Rd.
McKean, PA 16426
Phone: (814) 476-7984
cjdlmosier@gmail.com

SECRETARY:
Cindy Barrick (2021)
49 Huggins Road
Duncannon, PA 17020
Phone: (717) 991-1131
pasnowfamily@gmail.com

Norm Strotman (2021)
474 South Kendall Ave
Bradford, PA 16701
nmstrotman@gmail.com



REGIONAL DIRECTORS

REGION 1

Chuck Thompson (2021, Erie Co.)

Corry, PA

Phone: (814) 462-5613

chuckthompson@hotmail.com

 

REGION 2

VACANT

 

REGION 3

David E. McCarty (2020, Westmoreland Co.)

Export, PA

Phone: (412) 480-7068

Twintracker3@aol.com

 

REGION 4

 Scott Rodich (EAST)

St. Marys, PA

Phone: (814) 594-7825

serodich@windstream.net

 

REGION 5

Travis Mathna (2020, Adams Co.)

Gardners, PA

Phone: (717) 677-8089

gotsno@embarqmail.com

 

REGION 10

Cindy Barrick (2021, Clinton Co.)

Duncannon, PA

Phone: (717) 991-1131

pasnowfamily@gmail.com

 

REGION 11

Scott Watkins (2020, Bradford County)

Columbia Cross Roads, PA

Phone: 570-297-4018

Cell: 570-529-5375

1961watkins@gmail.com

 

REGION 12

Clinton LaTourette (2021, Wayne Co.)

Honesdale, PA

Phone: (570) 729-7865

windyview@live.com

 

Jim Griffin (Ass't Director, Susquehanna

County)

Forest City, PA

Phone: (570) 780-9155

jimmiegriff@gmail.com

 

SNOW ANGEL CHAIRPERSONS:

Kelly Watkins

Phone: (570) 297-4018

klmwatkins69@gmail.com

 

Loretta Hayes

Phone: (412) 496-7615

mshazey15101@yahoo.com

What do Regional Directors do?

 

Board Member and participate in Board meetings

Represent clubs in their Region.

Liaison with the Board

Help promote snowmobile recreation.

Ambassadors for snowmobile recreation state-wide

Help with projects- Power Sport Show, rides

Contact elected officials as needed

REGION 6

 VACANT

 

Nathan Eckhart, CPA (Ass’t Director,

Lehigh Co.)

Coplay, PA

Phone: (610) 262-0281

nsecpa@rcn.com

 

REGION 7

VACANT

 

REGION 8

Roger Auker (2022, Lancaster Co.)

Stevens, PA

Phone: (717) 336-1061

Fax: (717) 336-0362

rogerr@dejazzd.com

 

Doug Blauch (Ass’t Director, Lebanon Co.)

Jonestown, PA

Phone: 717-383-3559

blauch@comcast.net

 

REGION 9

Robert Housley (2021, Cambria County)

Dysart, PA

814-312-6343

pa.snow.rob@gmail.com

 

Randy Green (Ass't Director, Blair County)

Altoona, PA

814-946-4829

greensnow@atlanticbb.net

 

 



PSSA Information  
 

PSSA Website:
www.pasnow.org

 
PSSA Facebook
“Pennsylvania
Snowmobiling”

www.facebook.com/
pasnow

 
Membership information

and Keystone Snowmobiler:
member@pasnow.org

 
Grant information:

Lisa Vallimont
lv051066@gmail.com

 
General information:

info@pasnow.org
Toll Free – 1-888-411-PSSA

 
 
 

American Council of
Snowmobile Associations

(ACSA)
www.snowmobilers.org

 
International Snowmobile

Manufacturers
Association (ISMA)

www.snowmobile.org

PENNSYLVANIA STATE SNOWMOBILE
ASSOCIATION, INC.

PO Box 10126
Erie, PA 16514

TOLL FREE: 1-888-411-PSSA (7772) 

DISCLAIMER: The contents of advertisements which appear in the Keystone

Snowmobiler are solely the responsibility of the advertisers. Appearances of an

advertisement in the Keystone Snowmobiler does not constitute a

recommendation or endorsement by the Keystone Snowmobiler, or the

Pennsylvania State Snowmobile Association, of the goods or services offered

therein.

 

Keystone Snowmobiler Magazine ©2021 
All Rights Reserved

THE KEYSTONE SNOWMOBILER
published monthly by PSSA

MATERIALS DEADLINE
15th of month preceding the issue

 
CONTACT US

Have an article for the Keystone
Snowmobiler? Send us an email at:

member@pasnow.org with the subject
line "Keystone Snowmobiler"

http://www.snowmobilers.org/


PSSA Information

Membership/Finance/
Communications:
Kathy Woolever
Maura Donley

 
PSSA

42 West Main Street
Palmyra, PA 17078

 
EMAIL:

member@pasnow.org
 

GRANTS
Lisa Vallimont 

lv051066@gmail.com
 

For a full list of PSSA
Member Snowmobile

Clubs, Associate
Members, Dealers &

Accessory Dealer
Members please visit

www.pasnow.org

PSSA Board Committees
 

Elizabeth Krug, President,
Ex-Officio of all Standing Committees

 
STANDING COMMITTEES:

Executive, Finance, Trails, Public
Affairs, Fund Raising, Safety, Website

 
Executive Committee

Elected Directors of the Board of Directors
Elizabeth Krug, President (2022), Chair

 
Finance Committee

Arline LaTourette (2020),Chair
 

Trails Committee
Elizabeth Krug (2022), Chair

 
Fund Raising Committee

Norm Strotman (2022), Chair
 

Safety Committee
Don Mosier (2022), Chair

 
Website Committee

Kathy Woolever - website administrator
Terry Wood (2021), Chair

 
Public Affairs Committee

Richard Hayes (2020)

https://www.pasnow.org/organizations-and-clubs/


Keystone
Snowmobiler

Advertising Rates
2020/2021



Give the Gift of Membership!


